
INVERCLYDE LICENSING BOARD 
 

FRIDAY 20 JULY 2012 AT 10 AM 
 
 

Present:  Councillors Ahlfeld, Campbell-Sturgess, Loughran, McEleny and Wilson. 
 
 
Chair:  Councillor Ahlfeld presided. 
 
 
In attendance:  Mr James Douglas (for Clerk to the Board). 
 
 
Apologies:  Provost Moran.  Councillors Brennan and Shepherd.  Strathclyde Police. 
 
 
Declarations of Interest:  There were no declarations of interest intimated. 
 
 
 
LICENSING (SCOTLAND) ACT 2005 
OCCASIONAL LICENCE APPLICATION 
 
Madge Deighan, Inverclyde Catering & Events Ltd 
East End Boys Football Club:  21 July 2012:  Port Glasgow Town Hall 
 
The Depute Clerk requested the Board to consider an Occasional Licence application on behalf of 
East End Boys Football Club by Mrs Madge Deighan, Inverclyde Catering & Events Ltd for an 
event to take place on 21 July 2012 within Port Glasgow Town Hall, King Street, Port Glasgow 
from 6.30 p.m. – 12.30 a.m. with Children and Young Persons permitted within Inverclyde 
Licensing Board’s Policy on Children and Young Persons in Licensed Premises. 
 
Mrs Deighan, applicant was present. 
 
Strathclyde Police submitted an objection to the application on the grounds that in its current form it 
is inconsistent with one or more of the licensing objectives,  but in particular:- 
 

 Protecting and Improving Public Health 
 Protecting Children from Harm 

 
Mr Douglas advised the Board that Strathclyde Police are unable to attend the meeting and 
submitted their apologies.  Mr Douglas read the Police objection to Members. 
 
The Board heard from Mrs Deighan in support of the application. 
 
After discussion, Councillor Loughran moved grant of the application within the Board’s Policy as 
applied for which was unanimously agreed. 
 


